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A MESSAGE FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR SAMUEL 
 

 
I only hope that the clubs learn as much as I do about our district and LCI. 
In October, please look around your community and ask two good people to become 
Lions.  Remember as you bring in new faces to your club, it gives you extra hands to do 
the work of Lions.  Keep in mind, if you bring in young people (i.e. grandsons and 
granddaughters) they can help you with your computer reports.  If you make it a family 
affair, you receive a reduction on LCI dues.  This is an incentive to ask your spouse to 
become a member. 

 
Please check the calendar of events for the district.  I have asked your Zone Chairs to 
do an orientation program at the November Zone meeting.  This adventure can be fun 
and informative at the same time.   

 
Don’t forget to report your service projects and hours to LCI.  Hopefully the computer 
program has most of the bugs fixed.  The hours you report are important to LCI in 
working with other benefactors to increase funds available to those in need. 

 
Let’s ROAR as proud Lions and at the same time send news articles to your local paper, 
TV, and radio to inform your community about your club.  Don’t let your club be the most 
secret organization in your community.   

 
Yours in Lionism, 
DG Samuel R. Wagner 

 

 

Happy Fall Lions, Lionesses and Leos,  
 
October, the ghost month is upon us!  Leaves change 
color and beautify the landscape. 
 
September has been a busy time visiting clubs.  This is 
the most enjoyable part of being a District Governor.   

 
November’s newsletter deadline 
will be October 22

th
.  Please have 

your articles and club information 
emailed to Lioness Amy 

buchananlionessamy@gmail.com 
Thank you 

A MESSAGE FROM 1VDG CATHY 

 

 

Happy Fall Lions, Lioness and Leos, 
 
A chill is in the air now in the early mornings as we get our children off to school. October is Vision Awareness 
month for us as members of Lions Clubs International.  Our organization has worked tirelessly to eradicate river 
blindness around the world with one small pill. We also serve our communities with our vision screenings. Our 
district now has a “Spot” camera for each of our four districts to do vision screenings wherever a need has been 
identified.   
 

  The Welch Allen Spot cameras are so very easy to use. Who in your club has done a vision screening? We can get you trained within 
five minutes on how to use the camera and then print out the results of the screening.  Children as young as six months can be 
screened.  Amblyopia, also known as lazy eye, is one of the most easily correctable vision problems with a vision exam. It is important 
to get this eye defect treated early so the weak eye can be corrected properly by an eye care professional. This year 15 October is 
World Sight Day so please be sure your family members have a vision screening this year. A chart screening at school is not enough 
to identify any internal eye issues. 

Continue page 3 
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2019-2020 DISTRICT CABINET 

 

The 14-T District Directory will be available soon, in the interim; this is a 

listing of the 2019-2020 District Officers. 

 

District Governor 

Lion Samuel Wagner 

225 Nekoda Rod 
Millerstown, PA 17062 
717-582-3777 (R) 
717-439-1382 (C) 
srwagner@embarqmail.com 
 
 
 

Cabinet Secretary 

Lion Gloria McPherson 

405 W. High Street 
New Bloomfield,PA 17068 
717-582-2602 (R) 
glom_2000@yahoo.com 

 
 
 

Global Membership 

Lion John Mallonee 

1802 Wexford Rd. 

Palmyra, PA 17078 

717-877-7973 (C) 

pdgjohn@hersheylions.org 
 
 

 Region 3, Zone A Chair 

 Lion Terry Urich 

 P O Box 202   
 Ickesburg, PA 17037  

 717-438-3396 (R) 

 717-438-3344 (W) 
 turich@ft.newyorklife.com 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Immediate Past         
District Governor 

Lion Keldeen Stambaugh  

15 N. Paxtang Avenue 
Harrisburg, PA 17111 
717-558-8373 (R) 
717-497-0165(C) 
lionkeldeen@yahoo.com 

 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Lion E. Denny Beaver  

3611 Montour Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17111 
717-564-9566 (R) 
717418-2310 (C) 

  dbeaver3611@gmail.com 

 

 
Region 1 , Zone Chair 

Lion Georgianna Neufer 
1024 N. Kathryn Ave. 
Dauphin, PA 17018 
717-921-8990 (R) 
717-579-6593 (C)  

  neufergs@comcast.net 
 

 
 
  Region 3, Zone B Chair 

  Lion  

 

1st Vice Dist. Governor 

Lion Cathy Baker 

12028 Rinehart Drive 
Waynesboro, PA 17208 
717-655-5418 (R) 
717-977-9274 (C) 
lioncathybaker@yahoo.com 

 
 

Global Leadership 

Lion Keldeen Stambaugh  

15 N. Paxtang Avenue 
Harrisburg, PA 17111 
717-558-8373 (R) 
717-497-0165(C) 
lionkeldeen@yahoo.com 

 

 

Region 1-2, Zone B Chair 

Lion Douglas Long  
126 Cardinal Lane 
Hummelstown, PA 17036 
717-583-2245 (R) 
717-319-7383(C) 
dakotaroamer@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

  Region 4, Zone A Chair 

  Lion Lee Eisenhard 

  302 Reynolds Ave. 
  Waynesboro, PA 17237 

  717-7493703 (R) 

 eisenhardlee@gmail.com 

   

  
 

2
nd

 Vice Dist. Governor 

Lion Peggy Hummel 

PO Box 248 
Shermans Dale,PA 17090 
717-576-7330 (R) 
peghum@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
  Global Service Team 

Lion Kathy Fouse 

2352 State Street 

Harrisburg, PA 17103 

717-695-0943 (R) 

717-645-4322 (C) 

  lionkathyfouse@gmail.com 
 
 

Region 1-2, Zone C Chair 

Lion Clifford Passuello 
  729 Carlson Road 

Hummelstown, PA 17036 
717-571-3216 (C) 
Cliff.passuello@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 

 
 Region 4, Zone B Chair  

 Lion Joel Leckron 
 653 S. Main St, Unit 3  
 Chambersburg, PA 17201 
 717-261-0344 (R) 
 717-660-7299 (C) 
 joelleckron@gmail.com

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

14-T DISTRICT DIRECTORY CORR./CHGS. 
The material published in the 2019-2020 14-T District Directory is used by many people for many different purposes. Please review your Directory and send 

any corrections/changes to:  srwagner@embarqmail.com 

When changes are listed in this article of the newsletter, please be sure to update your copy of the District Directory.  Updates will be available on the 

District website also. 

CONTACT INFORMATION UPDATES 
 

 
Mifflintown Lions Change Meeting Place: 
Messian Luthern Church  
3 South Third Street 

Mifflintown, PA 17059 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

 
 
Lion William Miller  Harrisburg Lions 
Lion Carl McMullen  Path Valley Lions 
Lion Margaret Shaw  Penbrook Lions 
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  GMT MESSAGE CONTINUE 

 
3. Accountable - all club and district members have to be 
accountable if we want to grow to serve the needs of our 
communities 
 
The high-level district process is outlined here: 
1. Leader commitment 
2. District and Club Discovery - get ideas on how to improve 
3. Plan Development 
4. Club Commitment 
5. Plan Execution 
 
For now, I just want to whet your appetite and provide some 
awareness.  Our district Global Action Team (GAT) will be 
communicating as we get more guidance and will be reaching out 
to all of our clubs to communicate with all of you.  You don’t have 
to wait for this initiative to get traction, though.  You’re already 
doing great work with recruiting new members and I hope that 
you’re considering adjusting as necessary to meet the needs of 
your newer members.  PDG Jan Adams (retention) and I are here 
to assist you, whether you need assistance with member 
orientation, retention, recruiting, or whatever. 
 
So keep your eyes and ears open as we learn more and share 
with you.  I also want to encourage you because I know that our 
clubs continue to do great work each and every year. 
 
Yours in Service, 
PDG Lion John Mallonee 
Global Membership Team (GMT) Coordinator 
pdgjohn@hersheylions.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONT. MESSAGE FROM 1VDG CATHY 

The National Federation of the Blind challenged the governors in 
1963 from every state to proclaim 15 October of each year as 
White Cane Safety Day. In October 1964  the law was passed 
by joint resolution. This day reminds us how the white cane is an 
important tool for helping the blind and visually impaired live with 
greater independence.  Our organization promotes activities to 
increase awareness about white cane and reminds people in 
cars and pedestrians that the right of way should be given to our 
citizens walking with a white cane. We will be out in our 
communities seeking donations for this worthwhile program. 
Remember all the funds we receive stay in our communities to 
help fund our vision programs.  
 
Yours in Service , 
1VDG Cathy Baker 

 

VISION RESOURCES 
 

 

GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM MESSAGE 
 
Welcome to October and our official entry into the Fall 
season.  Thank you for taking the time to read this month’s 
message about membership even as football is swinging in into 
gear and your clubs are organizing and hosting your fall 
events.  This month, I’d like to talk to you about the Lions Clubs 
International (LCI) North American Membership Initiative 
(NAMI). 
 
I was fortunate to attend the USA/Canada Lions Leadership 
Forum in Spokane, WA.  Our 2nd International Vice President 
Brian Sheehan shared the following details about this 
membership to strengthen membership in USA and 
Canada.  While Lions Clubs International has experienced 
growth over the past 35+ years, the number of Lions in North 
America has declined over that period.  In fact, the last time that 
we had a positive net growth in the USA was in 1983 (and 1984 
for Canada).  
 
I’m sure that you have insight into some of the reasons of this 
decline, but for some perspective, over that time, Americans are 
having 43% fewer family dinners, and 35% fewer people have 
friends just drop by.  We’ve heard it before, but the way that we 
live our lives is changing and we can’t run our clubs the same 
old way to keep up.  So what is Lions Clubs International doing 
to help us change this trend? 
 
First of all, this initiative will be more than for just one or two 
years.  The intent is to change the way we run our clubs from 
here forward.  So it’s not changing our habits like going on a diet 
and then going back to our old ways.  It’s changing our habits for 
the long term so we adjust to our world as it is.  There will not be 
one prescribed way to do this for all clubs - each club and each 
district knows best what is needed in their own areas.  However, 
we’re going to need ideas and guidance on how to apply change 
where we live. 
 
LCI has already been working with various districts around the 
US and Canada to pilot some new ideas and approaches.  The 
results are promising, but we’ll be hearing more about next steps 
soon.  While there is no one-size fits all set of steps; there are 
some guideposts to be followed in this initiative: 
1. Club and District-focused - change will be focused for each 
district and its clubs 
2. Simple - the approach won’t be complicated - it needs to be 
simple so as to not confuse our clubs and leaders 
 

Continue next column 

 

Vision Resources is 
privileged and grateful to 
welcome Anna Pantalone, 
M.S., O.T.R.\L., as a new 
member of the staff. Anna is 
a Licensed Occupational 
Therapist specializing in  

 

 
assisting individuals that are blind or visually impaired. She will 
work closely with clients of Heather Bourdeau, O.D. in the 
VROCP Vision Rehab Center offering guidance and tools that 
will help low-vision individuals use what vision they have, most 
effectively. Her work will be part of the overall goal of helping 
low-vision individuals lead more independent lives and enjoy a 
better quality of life. 

 
Anna’s skills are an important first for the staff of Vision 
Resources. To begin she will be working on a part-time basis 
and on-site the days that the Vision Rehab Center is open for 
clients. Individuals with appointments to the Center must be 
seen by Dr. Bourdeau before being referred to Anna. For more 
information and to schedule an appointment please call,  
717-614-4018. 

 WEST HANOVER and LOWER PAXTON 

Lions Clubs Pancake Breakfast 
        

The West Hanover Lions will team with the Lower Paxton Lions for 
a Pancake Breakfast on Saturday, November 16 from 7 to 11am at 
the West Hanover Community Center, 628 Walnut Avenue, just off 
Linglestown Road, across from CD High School.  For a $6.00 
donation, you get a breakfast of pancakes, delicious large sausage 
links and a drink. 
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A MESSAGE FROM 2VDG PEGGY 
 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

 

James Foreman Blain Lions 
Michelle Jones  Blue Ridge Mason Dixon  
Dion Betts   Chambersburg Lions 
Diane Snyder  East Hanover Lions 
David Zula   Landisburg Lions 
Kyle Whitman  Lower Paxton 
Elena Farrell   Lower Paxton Lioness Lions 
Susan Seeds   Lower Paxton Lioness Lions 
Margaret Stouffer  Lower Paxton Lioness Lions 
Amanda Miller   Lurgan Township Lions 
Shawn Miller  Lurgan Township Lions 
Bradley Lenker  Marysville Lions 
Daniel Riland   Marysville Lions 
Rhonda Kaetzel  Mercersburg Lions 
Gary Parker   Mercersburg Lions 
Thomas Stapleford  Mercersburg Lions 
Brian Baker  Mifflintown Lions 
Bridget Derr  Penbrook Lions 
Gloria Zimmerman West Hanover Lions 

 

 

 
Happy Fall 
 
I will be back in November 

 GLOBAL SERVICE TEAM 
 

Over the past year, I continued to relate to you the importance of 
reporting your Club’s activities. 

I can hear you now – “It’s not worth all the trouble to report our 
activities with the new reporting system!” And yes, I’ve had my 
problems with it, too. But the issues I had were worked out at LCI 
and now I’m catching on. It does take a bit longer, but once you 
enter one activity, they are basically all the same. 

There is one difference – and that is we cannot create a monthly 
report like we did with MyLCI. And so, our leadership will need to 
go onto the MyLION and research each Club’s activities. We are 
hoping that in time, this will be corrected. 

I can’t stress and repeat enough, I can be available to come to 
you as a group or as an individual and we will work together to 
get everyone “on board.” 

We need you to report your Club’s activities – how else are we 
going to let the world know how great the clubs are in 14-T! 

How many of you check out the “Lions Events Calendar” – go to 
lionsclubs.org > click on “Resources for Members” – and you will 
find the “Lions Events Calendar.” There you will find important 
monthly events. 

OCTOBER: “Vision Awareness Month” – has your Club 

scheduled a KidSight screening or set up your White Cane Days? 
“Lions and Leos Membership Growth Month” – has your Club 
scheduled a special meeting night to induct your new members? 

NOVEMBER: “Diabetes Awareness Month” – will your Club 

sponsor a Health Fair OR maybe partnered with another 
organization to promote Diabetes Awareness OR why not gather 
your Club members together to walk in the Juvenile Diabetes 
Research Foundation’s “One Walk” on City Island on November 
3, 2019. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions – I will 
share your questions and answers in this newsletter column. 

QUESTION: With so many changes, who are we to send our 

monthly reports to? 

ANSWER: As mentioned above, monthly “Activity Reports” 

cannot be created as they were before. However, you will 
continue to create your monthly “Membership Reports.” Until 
further notice, please send a copy of your “Membership Report” 
to: the current District Governor, Vice District Governors, your 
Zone Chair, and the District Membership Chair (GMT). 

Again – I am available for one-on-one meetings with Club Service 
Chairs, Club or Zone meetings to discuss Service Reports, 
Service Projects or just Service in general. 

IPDG Kathy Fouse 
District GST Coordinator 
lionkathyfouse@gmail.com 

 

 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL MESSAGE 

Dear Lions, Lionesses, and Leos of District 14-T, 

Again this year we will have a district environmental photo contest, 
so start taking those pictures!  This year all members’ photos 
will be brought to the District Convention and 
judged.  Previously, only those photos selected as best in 
each club could be entered at district level.  Clubs may 

continue to have their own competition but again, all photos will be 
brought to the convention. All other rules of the contest are still in 
effect and must be complied with. They are simple and are listed 
below.  Let’s make this another fun competition! 

 Photographs are to be of an environmental theme.  For 
example, pictures of insects, reptiles, birds, mammals, 
plants, flowers, or landscapes will be 
accepted.  Basically, any photos that are related to our 
environment will be accepted for judging.  Only photos 
taken during the current Lions year may be entered. 

 Photos should be 8” X 10”. 

 The photo contest is open to all Lions, Lionesses, and 
Leos in District 14-T.  Only one photo per member may 

be submitted, so submit your best one. 

 Judging (by written ballots) will be held at the District 14-
T Convention next spring by those members in 
attendance at which time one photo will be selected as 
overall winner.   A fabulous prize will be awarded to the 
winner! 

Let’s get those cameras working Lions and remember, 
HAVE FUN! 

Lion Steve Hower, 
District 14-T Environmental Committee Chair 
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Buchanan  

NORTHEAST PA LIONS SERVICE FOUNDATION 

The Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation board of directors 
has been quite active since the beginning of this Lion year, 
updating by laws and operations manuals and most importantly, 
awarding $49,903 in grants since July. District 14 T received two 
grants, $4,000 to Penbrook Lions and $4,536 to Ickesburg Lions. 
These patient care grants enable two girls, aged six and eight, to 
get much needed vision therapy that their insurance plans do not 
cover.  Additional grants include NeuEyes glasses, a mechanical 
swimming pool lift, Spot vision screener and $5000 to ‘Cribs for 
Kids’. 

Two new board members have joined us, PDG Bill Tuttle (14T) 
and PDG Bob Dunne (14G). We are grateful for the skills, 
judgment and passion they bring to our mission.   

The NEPALSF provided a luncheon and presentation at the 
August State Council Meeting in Harrisburg to further educate 
district governors and vice district governors on how we can help 
Lions clubs serve. Information about grant guidelines and 
application forms can be found at nepalsf.org or through your 
district’s board representative. 

The Orbisonia Lions club graciously hosted us for a working 
retreat in August and we were able to enjoy the walking trail 
recently completed with the help of a community project grant 
from NEPALSF. It is a great addition to their community. 

The board of directors extends their gratitude to all the clubs that 
have donated funds. $6,355 was received in club or district 
donations for the 2018-2019 Lions year from the nine districts that 
we represent. Your donations enable us to continue to serve the 
Lions that serve our communities. 

 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BEACON LODGE MESSAGE 

 
Did you know Children's Village at Beacon Lodge has 12 
cabins, a dining hall, infirmary and Arts & Crafts building? Are 
you aware the Lions Districts across PA paid for the 
construction of those buildings? Did you know District 14-T has 
two buildings – a cabin and Arts & Crafts building and they are 
on the 2021 agenda to have new metal roofs installed?  
 
Several other Districts have already replaced their respective 
building's roofs, now it is time for District' 14-T to address our  
roof installations. I will have more information about this topic at 
our November 10th Cabinet Meeting.  
 
PDG Jan Adams 
Beacon Lodge Board Member  

 

  

 

LOWER PAXTON TWP LIONESS/LIONS CLUB 

The Lower Paxton Township Lioness club recently bridged over  
to become a full-fledged Lions Club.  The Club will be known as 
the Lower Paxton Township Lioness Lions Club. 

During the ceremonies on September 16th , Past State Council 
Chairperson Terri Kodgis conducted the Chartering Ceremony, 
the induction of charter Members and Installation of Officers. 

Past District Governors Sallie Miller and Keldeen Stambaugh 
presented a new engrave gavel to the Club. 

Members of the Lower Paxton Township Lions Club sponsored 
the formation of the LPTLLC, and presented the club with their 
new banner.  Lion President William Minsker was on hand to do 
the presentation.  Also present from the Lions club was PDG 
Kathy Fouse, the Guiding Lion and Club Liaison to the LPTLC 
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ZONE MEETINGS 
 

 Region 1 Combined Zones A & B & C 
 
 

November 13……………………………....Hoss’ Steak & Sea House 
February 19……………………………..…Hoss’ Steak & Sea House 

9009 Bridge Street, Hummelstown 
Zone Meeting at 6:30pm 

 

Region 3 Combined Zones A & B 
 
 

November 14……………..…………………… Ickesburg Fire House 
10350 Raccon Valley Rd., Ickesburg  

February 13….…...……...……………… Newport American Legion 
205 Legion Dr., Newport 
Zone Meeting at 6:30pm   

Region 4 Zone A 
 
 

November 18…………………………...……….... Blue Rock Church 
February 17……………………………………..… Blue Rock Church 

7885 Mentzer Gap Road, Waynesboro 
Zone Meeting at 6:30pm 

 

 

Region 4 Zone B 
 

November 18………...………………..…Hoss’ Steak & Sea House 
February 24…………………………..…. Hoss’ Steak & Sea House 

20 Falling Spring Road, Chambersburg 
Zone Meeting at 6:30pm 

May 6 (Zone Social)……….…………………………………..6:30pm 
Lurgan Township Recreation Bldg., Roxbury 
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2019-2020 IMPORTANT DATES / EVENTS 

 

 DISTRICT 14-T CABINET MEETINGS 
 

November 10, 2019 (Sunday)....................Lurgan Twp Rec. Center 
13978 Cumberland Hwy, Roxbury 

February 16, 2020 (Sunday)(tentative)……..……….Red Lion Hotel 
4751 Lindle Road, Harrisburg 

 
Cabinet Schedule: 

Lioness Meeting………………..……….…..12:45am-1:30pm 
PDG Meeting………………..…..……………1:00pm-1:50pm 
Executive Session (as needed)..………...…1:30pm-2:00pm 
Training for ALL…………………………...….2:10pm-2:50pm 
Cabinet Meeting………………………….…..3:00pm-5:00pm 

 
DISTRICT 14-T EXECUTIVE CABINET MEETING 

 

June 7, 2020 (Sunday)………...………………….……………2:00pm 
State Office Bldg, 949 E. Park Dr., Harrisburg 

 

 
STATE COUNCIL MEETINGS 

 

November 1-3, 2019…………..................…..The Wodlands Resort 
Wilkes-Barre, PA 

February 7-9, 2020………........…Ramada Hotel & Conference Ctr. 
State College, PA 

May 14, 2019…………..........................….Bayfront Convention Ctr. 
Erie , PA 

 
STATE CONVENTION 

May 15-17, 2019………………………..Bayfront Convention Center 
Erie (14-F) 

 
 

 
 

DISTRICT 14-T ZONE CHAIR TRAINING 

 

June 9, 2019 (Sunday)…………………..……………………1:00pm 

State Office Bldg, 949 E. Park Dr., Harrisburg  

 

 

CLUB OFFICER TRAINING 

 

May 3, 2019 (Friday) Club Officer Training  
 
 

DISTRICT CONVENTION 14-T 
 

April 25, 2020 (Saturday)…………………….……….Red Lion Hotel 
4751 Lindle Road, Harrisburg 

 
SPECIAL OLYMPICS 

November 1-3, 2019………………………………..…….Fall Festival 
November 10. 2019……………………………..……...Local Bowling 

 
JDRF ONE WALK TO CURE DIABETES 

November 3, 2019 (Sun)……………………..City Island, Harrisburg 
12:30pm (Check-in), 2:00pm (2.25 mile walk) 

 
 

INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

June 26-30, 2020 ………………..……………………….…Singapore 
 
 

2019-2020 DG’s APPRECIATION DINNER 
 

July 25, 2020, 12:00pm……….…Citizens Fire Co No. 1 of Newport 
301 Mulberry St, Newport 

 
 

DG CLUB VISIT SCHEDULE 

 

OCTOBER 2019 

 

New Bloomfield…………………………………………………....10/14 
Harrisburg Lions…………………………………………………..10/15 
Marrysville Lions………………………….……………………….10/17 
Ducannon Lions………..…………….……..……………….……10/21 
Chambersburg Noon…………………………………………..…10/22 
Mt Parnell……………...…..….………..……….…..……...……. 10/24 
Port Royal Lions….……….…………..…….………....………    10/25 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2019 
 

 
Mercersburg Lions….…………………....…..…….....……….....11/06 
Newport Lions……..…………………..……….…..…..………...11/12 
Waynesboro Lions.…..….….………..……..………..……...…...11/13 
Lurgan Township………………………………………...……….11/25 
East Hanover……………………………………………………...11/26 

 

*** ATTENTION ***        NEWSLETTER UPDATE 
 

Please note change in deadline date for newsletter, October 22
nd

 will be the deadline for articles for the November newsletter.   
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HERSHEY LIONS  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lion Brent approached the Hershey Lions Club about a partnership for this event.  “The Lions Club has been known for its service 
worldwide for over 100-years, and for 75-years in the Hershey community,” related Schultz.  “Since I am a club member and my 
daughter is as well, it made sense to partner with the Hershey Lions,” added Schultz.  The Hershey Lions Club invites the community 
to help make a difference in this cause.  The 5k run/walk event is taking place on the grounds of the Hershey Medical Center 
at 30 Hope Drive, Hershey, PA 17033, on Saturday, October 12, 2019, from 8:00 AM to 12:00 noon.   Runners and walkers 
are invited to this family-themed event. Tee shirts will be available for the first 150-registrants.  
Registration begins at 8:00 AM, with a short program at 8:30 AM, and the race beginning promptly at 9:00 
AM.  Participants are encouraged to arrive early to pick up race bibs and receive pre -race instructions.  This will be a 
timed event and medals will be given out to winners of various age classes.  The course will be mostly flat with low-grade 
hills, starting in the parking lot of 30 Hope Drive, along Cherry Drive, then onto 322 to Centerview Drive, around the 
parking garage and following the same route back to 30 Hope Drive.  There will also be a silent auction with sports 
memorabilia.  Additional volunteers for the event are invited as well.   Contact Lion Brent Schultz at 717-639-7763 
or historyrox28@yahoo.com with any questions.  See more of 5K for Trey on Facebook. 
Please let me know if you need anything else. 

 

 

 
Members of the Hershey Lions Club are partnering with one of its own members for a very important cause 
called the 5K for Trey planned for Saturday, October 12, 2019.  In October 2018, Lion Brent Schultz’s son, 
Trey, 24, succumbed to an infectious disease called Mycobacterium Abscessus.  In 2018, this disease, along 
with other infectious diseases, took the lives of over 100,000 Americans, with cases in the U.S. growing 
steadily over the past 5-years.  The 5K for Trey will raise funds to benefit research at the Milton S. Hershey 
Medical Center to find effective treatment options for infectious diseases, like the one that took Trey's life. It 
will also raise awareness in the community about the lack of funding and research in this area.  Trey Schultz 
started having headaches, vomiting, and inability to swallow in July of 2018 and had his first of 12-brain 
surgeries in September.  He passed away on October 24

th
, after 41-days in the hospital or in hospice.  His 

dad, Lion Brent Schultz, was inspired to make a lasting legacy in Trey's name to help prevent others from 
having similar experiences.  

 

EAST HANOVER 
 

 
 
 
 

 

WEST HANOVER  
Provides Scholarships and Grants 

    

Again this school year, the West Hanover Township Lions Club will support local 
students with two $1,000 scholarships and two $500 grants. 
 

The scholarships are for students with visual impairments and for grads pursuing 
higher education in a program related to environmental studies.  The vision and 
environmental scholarships are available to graduates who reside in the area 
covered by the CD School District regardless of the school they attend, or even if 
they are home-schooled.  Interested seniors can get info and an application at 
the Central Dauphin High School College and Career Center, and on the Central 
Dauphin School District web site. 
 

In addition to the annual scholarships, the West Hanover Lions are continuing to 
provide two $500 grants for the Central Dauphin Vision and Autism Support 
Programs. 

 

 

East Hanover 
participated in the 
September 7th 
East Hanover 
Community Day 
by selling (very 
popular) root beer 
floats. 

 

 

President Bill Moulfair, left, and CD School 
District Director of Special Education Sherry 
Campbell."  

EAST HANOVER 
 

 

 

PDG Kathy Fouse was 
invited to induct East 
Hanover's newest 
members, Diane and 
Dennis Snyder 
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WHITE CANE DAYS COLLECTIONS 

 

October is the month when many clubs hold their White 
Cane Days collections. We thank all clubs for their efforts 
and extend best wishes for their donations. Please 
remember to submit your reports to me including final 
tallies when your receipts are complete and compiled. 
PDG Dalton Paul.  Best wishes for your event whether this 
month or later in the Lions year. 
 

PDG Dalton E. Paul 
1432 Laurelton Court 
Chambersburg, PA  17201-4058 

Home Telephone # 717-264-9544 

E-mail Address:  dalton@innernet.net 

WHITE CANE REPORTS 2019-2020 

 

I would like to give the District a final rundown of monies that were 
collected by the clubs for White Cane for the Lions year 2019-2020. 
 

 Penn National Lions Club - $665.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I did give reports during the year at the Cabinet Meetings but did 
not have all reports into me before the end of the Lions year. I 
appreciate all of the clubs who participated in the White Cane 
Project. 
 

 

                    
                   **************************************************CUT AND RETURN********************************************** 

 

2019-2020 WHITE CANE CLUB REPORT 

PA Lions Multiple District 14-T 
 

 

This report includes All White Cane Activities                                                      Please email to dalton@innernet.net or 
occurring from 07/01/2019 to 06/30/2020                                                      send form to:   PDG Dalton E. Paul 
1. Did your Lions, Lioness, or Leo Club hold a                                                             District 14-T White Cane Chair 

White Cane fundraising event (or events)?                                    1432 Laurelton Court 
______Yes, please continue with question 2                                    Chambersburg, PA 17201 

______No, please complete Club information and return  

            form to District White Cane Chairperson  

2. Please list activities, dollar amounts raised, and   
              estimated man-hours.  
 

ACTIVITY AMT RAISED 

TOTAL  

 
Estimated total man-hours expended:  ____________________ 

 
Club Name:  ______________________________________________ 

 
Report Submitted by:  _________________________________Phone/Email:  __________________________ 
 
This report must be in no later than July 15, 2020, but try to get it in as soon as you complete your  
“2019-2020 White Cane Campaign.” Thank you. 
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